
File No. 23-0533 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT relative to a donation of five ultrasound machines, valued at 
$19,241.25, to the Los Angeles Fire Department’s (LAFD) Advanced Provider Response Units from the 
LAFD Foundation. 
 
Recommendation for Council action: 
 
APPROVE the acceptance of a donation of five ultrasound machines, valued at $19,241.25, to the 
LAFD’s Advanced Provider Response Units from the LAFD Foundation; and, THANK the donor for this 
generous donation. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: The Board of Fire Commissioners reports that there is no fiscal impact on the 
LAFD's budget from the acceptance of this donation. Donations provide the necessary items to meet the 
needs of the respective fire stations or administration sections. Replacement or repair of items meeting 
City specifications and LAFD business needs may be borne by General Fund, subject to budgetary 
constraints. 
 
Community Impact Statement:  None submitted 
 
SUMMARY 
 
At the meeting held on June 13, 2023, your Public Safety Committee considered a Board of Fire 
Commissioners report relative to a donation of five ultrasound machines, valued at $19,241.25, to the 
LAFD’s Advanced Provider Response Units from the LAFD Foundation. 
 
After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee approved the recommendation as 
stated in said report, as detailed above. This matter is now referred to Council for its consideration. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 
 
 
MEMBER   VOTE 
RODRIGUEZ:  YES 
LEE:   ABSENT 
MCOSKER:   YES 
PARK:   YES 
SOTO-MARTINEZ: YES 
 
LV 6.13.23 
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